MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD AT THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW 

ON THURSDAY 20th SEPTEMBER 2011 – NO. 45

Present: 
Cllr. Simmons, Chairman, Cllr. Reid, Cllr. Pemberton, Cllr. Findlay, Cllr. Hardy.
Councillors are reminded of their duty to consider all aspects of equal opportunities, crime prevention, unlawful discrimination, and other best practice when making decisions at the meeting.
1. Apologies:
Cllr. Harvey, District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence.
Part Meeting: County Cllr. Richard Hobbs

2. Public Participation:

There were no members of the public present.
3. New Councillor: Cllr. Simmons formally welcomed the new Cllr., Lydia Pemberton, and hopes she has a long and rewarding term of service on the Council.
4. Declaration of Personal and Prejudicial Interests:

                      Cllr. Simmons declared a personal and prejudicial interest in

the agenda item for the Community Computer.

Cllr. Reid, Cllr. Hardy and Cllr. Findlay declared a personal interest in the agenda item for the Community Computer as members of Aston Cantlow Club.

5. Minutes:
The Minutes of the previous meeting were approved and signed.
6. Resignation:  Cllr. Simmons had delivered a letter to the Clerk submitting his
resignation as Chairman with effect from midnight on Friday 30th September 2011.  However, in order to more easily comply with the Parish Council’s rules and regulations that currently make no easy provision for a “chairman-elect” to be elected, Cllr. Simmons has agreed as requested to remain in the Chair until the next meeting on October 13th.  This was agreed by all members of the Council.
7. Reports from and Referrals to District & County Cllrs:
Due to the fact that District Cllr. Lawrence was unable to attend the meeting, Cllr. Simmons had raised two items with him via email and is awaiting a response.  They were:

Proposition for the WALC AGM: out of courtesy to advise him of a draft to be discussed under agenda item 11c; and


Public open space & play area maintenance costs: this was regarding the funding of one facet of the district council’s Grounds Maintenance Service.  All councillors agreed that a supplementary consultation letter should be sent to the District Council regarding the re-letting of the service.  Council Tax payers from across the district are currently funding the maintenance of public open spaces and play areas within Stratford-upon-Town.  The District Council will be requested that this anomaly be redressed and it is hoped that Sir William will support it.
County Cllr. Hobbs had provided a written generic report for the meeting – see attached.  


Non-Emergency 101 number: The chairman had arranged for notice to be be placed in the Village Vine regarding this.  Cllr Hobbs reported that the start date had been delayed a little.
E5341 Newnham Lane status:  Cllr. Hobbs received an email from Keith Davenport, Traffic Manager, WCC, providing sufficient assurances to enable the council to ratify its previous decision regarding the status of the track – Minute 6 of the July 2011 meeting refers.  WCC had written and it is hereby recorded in these minutes:
‘The surface has been repaired by "stoning up" recently and therefore has a fairly robust surface.  The Rights of Way team will do all they can to respond positively to issues but with very restricted current budget there is little repair work that could be carried out other than minor surface repairs.

Should we receive comments about the road during adverse weather we will look to use temporary orders to preserve the condition of the road.’
Cllr. Simmons thanked Cllr. Hobbs for his advice and guidance on this item.

Alcester/Bidford Community Forum: Cllr. Simmons expressed his concerns once again to Cllr. Hobbs about the format and purpose of the meetings, having attended one the previous week with Cllr. Harvey, to find his criticisms were again justified.
Cllr. Simmons will be documenting his and Cllr. Harvey’s concerns for Cllr Hobbs.

Flood Alleviation scheme:  The Council has received no further information from WCC regarding a start date for the first stage of the work at Brook Road, nor a response to the report made to Steve O’Connor and Peter Bones about concerns over the culvert being blocked by vegetation. Cllr. Hobbs will check on the situation advising that works to the hedge could not be started until after the bird nesting season, i.e. the end of September.
Cllr. Reid suggested that a work party of villagers should be formed to clear the vegetation because of the flood risk it represented. Cllr. Hobbs advised against this due to the risks associated with working close to the road. Other councillors agreed with this although Cllr. Reid said he thought it should be considered.

River Avon Navigation:  Cllr. Reid a boat owner and a councillor with the interests of the wider economy in mind has been in e-mail correspondence with Cllr. Hobbs about the potential of making the River Avon navigable for boats from Leamington/Warwick to Stratford. When this was last promoted 10 years ago the County Council was not in favour of the scheme and this was also Cllr.Hobbs’ view based on the views of his constituents at the time.
Cllr. Reid commented on the importance of the tourism industry to the towns mentioned and the merits and timeliness of re-visiting the project which might be a candidate for funds from the Lottery post-Olympics and other sources thereby not requiring WCC or SDC financial support. Cllr. Hobbs reported that following Cllr. Reid approaches he had recently taken soundings on the matter at a meeting of Luddington PC when he found the majority present viewed it favourably. He will undertake further investigations and if the majority of his constituents are in favour of the scheme he will be obliged to vote in favour if the occasion arises.

 

West Midlands Fire Control Centre: For the record, Cllr. Hobbs informed the Council that contrary to recent reports, money was not wasted on fire control as the West Midland’s region did not sign a lease for the building concerned. Cllr. Hobbs was chairman of the relevant West Midlands committee that avoided the financial commitment
8. Communications relating to previous minutes:

Draft Minutes: Cllr. Hardy reported that Liam Nevin, Monitoring Officer at SDC, confirmed that the council is not obliged to publish draft minutes. Exemption for draft minutes is afforded by Clause 22 of the Freedom of Information Act.  It was therefore proposed by Cllr. Hardy and seconded by Cllr Simmons that:
Draft Minutes of meetings are to be circulated to councillors on a confidential basis as soon as practicable after a meeting and adopted Minutes are only to be published once they have been signed by the Chairman as being an agreed accurate record of the meeting.
All agreed and the previous instruction to the Clerk was ratified.

Cllr. Hardy suggested to the Clerk that she requests a copy of the Parish Council Toolkit from Liz Griffiths, Mr Nevin’s assistant.
V.A.S.A Membership: The Clerk confirmed that she has registered the Parish Council as a member/supporter of this charitable organisation that, as well as running its own projects, supports the work of other charities across the district.
SDC Draft Tourism Strategy: Cllr. Reid confirmed that he has completed and forwarded the Parish Council’s response to the SDC discussion paper ‘’Making Tourism Our Business’ as part of the consultation process. 

The views of the Parish Council were that the document was too Stratford Town-centric given the value, diversity and attraction potential offered by the surrounding and reachable towns, villages and countryside. The development of a good web-site with appropriate District-wide links was welcomed and essential as was a proposed system of rigorous tourism related research. 
Considering that the period under review was 5 years it was disappointing to note the absence of planned, significant new tourist offerings such as (a Parish Council suggestion) a project to make the River Avon navigable to Warwick/Leamington to encourage additional boat owners and visitors to the area.

It was agreed that Cllr. Reid should represent the Council at an SDC Workshop on 26 September.

A copy of the SDC document can be found on the following link http://www.stratford.gov.uk/survey/tourism_strategy and the Parish Council’s response is attached.
 

SDC Grounds Maintenance: The following response was received from Tony Perks, Head of Technical Services, to the council’s request for clarification oof the District Council’s intentions regarding the new contract in view of the proposals in the Government’s “Open Public Services White Paper”.  Liam Nevin, Monitoring Officer at SDC, had commented: 

‘White Papers in themselves have no statutory force and the legislation that arises from them often bears little resemblance to the original white paper proposal. Looking at the details of this particular case we already have power to delegate these functions to Parish Councils which we have not used, I am not aware of any plans to change this unless there is a strong desire from the Parishes for a change.’
The Parish Council’s views on the services provided and preference for future provision had been forwarded to Tony Perks.  The District Council’s response about the White Paper had prompted the chairman to draft a resolution for the WALC AGM that was debated later in the meeting. As discussed above a supplementary response will now be sent regarding an anomaly in the funding for the service.
All other communications had been circulated prior to the meeting.

9. Other communications:

Countryside Access Team: Notification had been received of the restructured Rights of Way Team. The team will continue to work with volunteers and other partners. Although the overall budget has been finalised the finer details are still being addressed.

Warwickshire HealthWatch: A consultation document and invitation to a Stakeholder Event at The Ricoh Arena in Coventry on the 7th October had been received from the Shaping Local HealthWatch in Warwickshire team. Cllrs. were asked to advise the Clerk if they wish to attend the event.  Any comments on the consultation are to be passed to her in time for the next meeting in order that any response from the council can be formulated and agreed prior to the 21st October deadline. 
Vehicles parked in Chapel Lane: A complaint was received by the Clerk concerning two vehicles regularly parked outside Nos 17 and 19 Chapel Lane. These vehicles are parked on the pavement such that it is impassable for those in wheelchairs etc. and on two recent occasions when an ambulance has been called out these parked vehicles have caused an access problem. Cllr. Hardy agreed to make sure a word is had with the owners of the vehicles requesting that they do not block the footpath or accesses to the properties. 


Superfast Broadband: The Government’s Vision is for the UK to have the best superfast broadband network in Europe by 2015 and to minimise the ‘digital divide’ as much as possible.  
That involves ensuring the delivery of a ‘decent level of broadband service to virtually all’.

In early 2011, £530m of funding was made available via BDUK (Broadband UK) for the development of local broadband plans and DEFRA announced funding of up to £20m for rural broadband.  The BDUK criterion was that funding applications were to be made via higher tier local authorities or Local Enterprise Partnerships (LEPs).

The Chairman had been alerted by Phil Summerfield, resident of Newnham and management consultant, to the issue and the latter had kindly agreed to act as the council’s volunteer consultant on the matter.  The County and District Council’s had been working together for over 12 months to gain some of that government funding. They had pulled together evidence to demonstrate poor connectivity and sought opportunities to gain other external funding to support the programme to improve broadband speeds across the whole District, but with a key focus on rural areas.
£4.07m of BDUK funding has now been awarded to the county and SDC is assembling the information by which decisions will be taken as to which communities should be helped within the district.  


Mr. Summerfield had attended an SDC seminar on the 9th September where it was stressed that it was crucial to demonstrate demand and the current impact on businesses and residents of poor broadband.  Whilst much has been done, further letters of support from Town and Parish Councils, elected members, local residents and businesses are essential to demonstrate need and to show what the take up could look like. 
Mr. Summerfield and Cllr. Simmons had liaised with Balvinder Heran, Head of Customer Access at SDC to ensure that this parish does whatever it can to place itself at or near the top of the list.  In consultation with fellow councillors, Cllr. Simmons had prepared a notice for the Village Vine encouraging local residents to complete and return a proforma letter to SDC.  It had been agreed that a hardcopy of that should be delivered to every domestic and business premise in the parish together with a covering letter and all councillors agreed to help with delivery. A copy would also be available for download from the Community Website.


The chairman had invited Balvinder Heran to give a presentation to the council and residents prior to the next meeting.  The invitation had been accepted and so the presentation will take place at 6.30p.m. on the 13th October.
With those arrangements in place, the chairman proposed contacting his counterpart at Great Alne PC to suggest that the two councils work in unison given that the two parishes share the same BT exchange. 
All Councillors endorsed the chairman’s actions to date and agreed that the parish should work with its neighbour.

A New Era for the Waterways: The chairman had become aware from a local government online newsletter of information about a supplementary consultation on the future of British Waterways. The response date to DEFRA is 24th October and so a response would need to be agreed at the next meeting.

Since Cllr Reid has been taking the lead on tourism matters for the council and as a boat owner, he agreed to take a lead on this matter.  All councillors agreed to feed any comments to him.
10. Online Mapping:

Further to Minute 8 of the meeting held on 19th July 2011 the Clerk signed the council up for the free 28 day trial of Parish on Line in order that it could be compared with Ordnance Survey Open Space. The council is entitled to a free user licence of the latter under the Public Sector Mapping Agreement and the Clerk therefore arranged that.

The Parish Paths Partnership Coordinator, Duncan Hodgson, conducted the comparison in liaison with the council’s volunteer IT consultant David Hannaford and reported his findings back to councillors on the 20th August. He recommended that both systems be used given their various attributes. All councillors agreed with that conclusion and that the Clerk should act under delegated authority to pay the set-up fee for Parish on Line so that there would be no delay in bringing the mapping facilities into use. 

Cllr. Simmons proposed that the actions of the Clerk taken under delegated authority to pay the £30 set-up fee for Parish on Line be ratified and future council budgets make provision for the small annual fee for its ongoing use. Seconded by Cllr. Pemberton and all in agreement.
11. Warwickshire Association of Local Council matters:
a) It was proposed and agreed that Cllrs. Simmons, Harvey and Reid will represent the Council at the WALC A.G.M. on the 27th October 2011 with the latter two exercising the council’s voting rights.

b) It was proposed and agreed that Cllrs. Simmons and Reid will be attending the Stratford Area Committee meeting on the 3rd October 2011.
In view of the District Council’s stance over the re-letting of the Grounds Maintenance Service, Cllr. Simmons proposed that the following proposition be presented at the WALC A.G.M.:

The Open Public Services White Paper states that the Government wants to make it easier for principal local authorities to devolve public services to local councils and similar (accountable) grassroots bodies.  It says that this may be followed by a national framework to facilitate the easier devolution of services to local councils. 

It is therefore proposed that WALC should resolve to:

1) Encourage the Government to prepare a national framework to facilitate the easier devolution of services to local councils; but, in the meantime;

2) Call on Warwickshire County Council and the five District Councils to enter into discussions with WALC with a view to agreeing a concordat so that no actions are taken by higher tier councils that might frustrate devolution, such as the awarding of inflexible contracts, for those services that are candidates for devolution down to local council level.

3) Call on Warwickshire County Council and the five District Councils to take note of the Government’s initiative to make it easier for Small & Medium Enterprises (SMEs) to bid for public sector contracts and,  when preparing contract documentation for service retendering, define smaller work packages that can be tendered for by local firms and social enterprises and thereby facilitate potential devolution.

4)To encourage the formation of clusters of town and parish councils by disseminating best practice advice on the subject and using its good offices to foster such collaboration between member councils in order to help them prepare for devolution of services and the acquisition of requisite skills.
Seconded by Cllr. Reid and all in agreement.
12. Planning Applications:

a) 11/01803/EXT Ardencote, 23 Chapel Lane, Aston Cantlow:

The agreed response is that Aston Cantlow Parish Council supports this application given that it previously recommended approval of the original application in 2008 and mindful that in the present economic climate delays in projects may be inevitable. 
b) 11/0177/FUL Lodge Hill, Shelfield Green – courtesy consultation:

Cllrs. Hardy and Findlay declared an interest.  The Clerk had contacted Great Alne Parish Council to ascertain whether it would appreciate the council’s assistance/support and is awaiting a response.
13. Audit of non listed properties of historic interest:
Research has alerted the Council to the existence of the Local Listing process and Cllrs. are interested in considering such a list of buildings of local importance as a prelude to the Neighbourhood Planning process. Enquiries were made with Stephanie Chettle, Planning Policy Manger, SDC, as to whether SDC maintains a Local List of buildings of local importance. Ms. Chettle’s team does not have any involvement regarding local lists so she has passed the council’s enquiry to the Conservation Officers and the Clerk is still awaiting a response.
14.  Update of Emergency Plan:
Cllr. Simmons has discovered that there is now a national template and toolkit for Emergency Plans produced as a part of the Cabinet Office’s work on “Community Resilience”.  The Clerk is to enquire whether WCC is going to adopt this in the near future. 

In the meantime Cllr. Findlay proposed that we continue to review the current plan and update that where necessary.  It was agreed that all Cllrs. would study the plan as already marked up by Cllrs Harvey and Simmons and make further alterations where necessary.  


The Chairman undertook to contact all residents and businesses identified as potentially providing a service to ascertain whether they are happy to remain named in the plan.  In the meantime a notice has been placed in the October edition of the Village Vine requesting input to the review from parishioners.
WCC’s post Exercise Watermark report was considered and it was noted that several Parish/Town Councils had identified the need for roads to be closed in the 2007 floods for public safety issues and to prevent flooding to property. A lack of Police/County Highways presence meant that this was not instigated.  Local groups were not able to carry out this task themselves, due to a lack of empowerment, signage/equipment and training.  Cllr. Findlay feels that this is an item that needs to be investigated on behalf of Aston Cantlow parish and all agreed.
15. Local Government Pensions: 
The National Association of Local Councils Legal Topic Note 79 provides information about workplace pension reforms and new rules.  The contents were noted by the Council along with the fact it appears the proposed changes will not apply in its case until 2016. 
16. Reports of Council Meetings – to agree the authorship and  

   publication policy:

Deferred to the next meeting so that all councillors can participate in the debate.
17. Backup arrangements for data on Clerk’s computer:
Consideration was once more given to backing up of data stored on the Clerk’s home computer through an independent data centre to enable nominated Cllrs to have access to Parish Council files should the need ever arise.
Councillors agreed in principle to such an arrangement and the Clerk was asked to make further enquires with Phase 2 Computers, the council’s preferred supplier, to ascertain whether they can provide this facility.

18. Clerk’s salary payments:
The Clerk requested that in future her salary payments be made by Standing Order instead of payment by cheque each month.  Cllr. Reid proposed that a Standing Order be set up, seconded by Cllr. Hardy and all were in agreement.  A Standing Order form was completed and signed accordingly.
19. Community Forum on 28th September 2011: 


In general Cllrs. were happy with the agenda circulated by Cllr. Simmons as the Forum’s coordinator.  Cllr. Reid suggested asking members of partner organisations for assistance with the logistics of the next meeting in spring 2012 to create more involvement with future meetings.

Cllrs. agreed that it would be beneficial for the next Forum meeting to take place sufficiently prior to the Annual Parish Meeting on the 10th May 2012 so that partner organisations can again jointly plan their input to make that a joint event.
It was proposed by Cllr. Simmons that in view of the special nature of the business
about to the transacted, it is advisable in the public interest, as if a member of the  

public were present during the consideration of such business, there would be                                              disclosure to them of exempt information under Paragraphs 1 and 11 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972, that the public be temporarily excluded and they were instructed to withdraw for agenda item 20 only.

20. Community Computer:
21. Estimate of Financial Reserves:
In order to inform forthcoming debates about Participatory Budgeting and the setting of the Parish Precept for 2012-13, it is estimated that the uncommitted reserves to date are in the region of £3,000.00.  That is after earmarking as recommended by WALC a strategic reserve equal to 50% of the Parish Precept, i.e. £4,100, to cover emergencies. A breakdown of how this figure was arrived at was circulated to Cllrs. prior to the meeting.
22. Payment of Outstanding Invoices:

Warwickshire, Solihull & Birmingham Training Partnership £ 30.00 (200316)

HMRC (Income Tax)





      111.60 (200318)
Mrs. E. Butterworth (expenses August/Sept.)

      113.01 (200319)

Aston Cantlow Village Hall




        12.50 (200320)

23. Items for consideration at next meeting:
· SDC Broadband events held during September – Phil Summerfield & MCS to report back.  Balvinder Heran of SDC to be in attendance beforehand as discussed above.
· Appointment of:

· Chairman 

· Vice Chairman 
· SDC Draft Tourism Strategy, Workshop at Stratford Armouries on 26th September – to receive feedback from  the council’s representative Cllr Reid
· Draft National Planning Policy Framework – to note any further developments
· AC Community Forum on 28th September – to consider matters arising

· Participatory Budgeting – to agree the next steps

· Annual Review of Standing Orders - to agree any amendments deemed necessary

· Council’s Mission Statement & Statement of Intent as to Community Engagement - to agree drafts
· Flooding Working Party and use of SDC Flood Relief Grant 2008 – to consider MCS’ proposal
· Quality Council Scheme – to review progress and identify further action points
· WCC Pupil Referral Unit Consultation - if agreed one is warranted, to finalise a response
· Quarterly Financial Statement – Second quarter – to note and receive
· Community Computer – to review progress
· Emergency Plan – to consider further changes needed and format to be used in future
· Warwickshire HealthWatch – if agreed one is warranted, to finalise a response to the consultation
· A New Era for the Waterways - Supplementary consultation – if agreed one is warranted, to finalise a response.
24. Date of Next Meeting:  

The next meeting will be at the Guild Hall at 7.00p.m. on




Thursday 13th October 2011.

This will be preceded at 6.30p.m. by a public presentation by Balvinder Heran, Head of Customer Access at SDC, on that council’s project in partnership with WCC to achieve improved broadband access for isolated areas of the district. 

No further business – Chairman closed the meeting at 9.15 p.m.

For information only.

The following payments were made between meetings:

Colemans Office Supplies (stationery)



£  29.71 (200314)

Getspatial LLP (online mapping)




    36.00 (200315)

---------------------------

County Councillor Richard Hobbs report to Parish Council Sept.  2011

Stratford Parkway
Funding of £5 million from central government has been awarded to the County Council to build a new Parkway railway station at the park and ride site Bishopton. The County Council and District Council will make up the shortfall of about £3.9 million. The Stratford Park and Ride will still operate from the site and the rail operators have contracted to improve the service to Birmingham with new rolling stock and faster services also improving weekend and late night services and this will ensure the long term viability of the town centre railway station.  

A ‘Boris Bike’ scheme will also be built on the site. This will now definitely happen in the next two and a half years
 
Policing issues
Non-emergency phone number 101
101 is a new national non-emergency phone number for the police. It is being rolled out in England and Wales between July 2011 and January 2012.

What you can report using 101?
Call 101 to contact the police to report less urgent crime and disorder or to speak to your local officers. For example, call 101:

· if your car has been stolen 

· if your property has been damaged 

· if you suspect drug use or dealing in your local area 

· to report a minor traffic accident 

· to give the police information about crime in your area 

· to speak to the police about a general enquiry

Who will answer my 101 call?

Calls to 101 are answered by police call handlers in the control room of your local police force. When you call 101, the system will automatically connect you to your local police force. You will hear a recorded message telling you which force you are being connected to. If you are on the boundary between two or more forces, you will have a choice of which force you are connected to.

When will this arrive in Warwickshire?

101 will commence in Warwickshire on Monday 3rd October. On the same date it will also be rolled out in other central England police areas including West Mercia, West Midlands and Staffordshire

Strategic Alliance

Warwickshire and West Mercia Police Authorities have agreed to enter into a Strategic Alliance. A Strategic Alliance is not a merger. Both forces will retain their Chief Constables who will remain accountable to their Police Authority for delivery of policing. Force identities will also be retained within an alliance.

The Strategic Alliance model includes two joint Assistant Chief Constables and a joint Director of Enabling Services. It is anticipated that the joint posts will be filled shortly and the detail planning of the Strategic Alliance will then gather pace.

Police and Crime Commissioners
The Police Reform Bill proposes the replacement of the 17 members of the Police Authority with a directly elected individual – the Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC). The Bill did not receive royal assent before the summer parliamentary recess and it is likely to be October before royal assent is received. The government was hoping to introduce the PCC from May 2012 but in the last few days they announced a delay to November 2012.
Fire and Rescue Service
We have agreed to explore a business case for a Strategic Alliance with Northamptonshire Fire and Rescue  

The following areas have been identified for initial consideration for closer working: 

· Fire Control
· Provision of Firefighter and Incident Commander training

· Fire Safety Enforcement

· Technical Equipment and Transport

· Community Safety

Warwick and Brinklow fire stations have now closed and Studley will close late next year when Alcester becomes a full time station

	Tourism Strategy Consultation



	Please read through the draft strategy and give us your views by answering the questions below.


View Draft Tourism Strategy Document


1.
There are three main priorities in the Strategy.  Please comment on the priorities in the relevant box below

Marketing and Communications

Educate the population of SuA as to the economic importance of tourism i.e. tourists are not a nuisance/burden  

Visitor Economy and Experience

Research and Consultation

See what can be learnt from other towns considered SoA competitors for the ‘English experience’ particularly for foreign visitors for either day trips or longer from London e.g. Bath, Oxford or York. Review what these towns do to promote themselves.

 Also research European ‘cultural’ cities to see how they present their offers.

If you have any other priority areas that you feel should be included, please answer in the box below. 

2.

In the Section of the Draft Strategy - What Needs to be Done, please tell us if there is anything else that needs to be done/considered?

      1.Capitalise on Shakespeare/medieval history  but broaden the      attractions.

2.Promote the ‘inland resort’ concept which seeks to encourage extended  stays by tourists. Amazing attractions exist within 20 miles/1 hour’s drive making SoA a great holiday base (for history, cultural and country-side focused holidays)

      Emphasise the ‘tourist base’ along themed packages, e.g

            - Medieval high streets e.g. Henley-in-Arden, Broadway,   Stratford

            - Roman remains, Alcester, Cotswolds, Fosse Way

            - Cotswold villages

            - Vineyards and Breweries, e.g. Purity

            - Industrial heritage, Birmingham

            - Farm visits

            - National Trust properties

            - Country walks and cycling

            - Golf 

    3. Promotions linked to NEC events

    4. Adopt a train on the proposed new rail line ‘The Stratford Express’

    5. Increase promotion of successful events e,g. 

           - River Festival

           - Game Fair

           - Bulldog Bash

           - Racecourse

           - Flower show

           - Country and Western event

    6. Encourage the revival of the Shakespeare Festival which used to mean that visitors extended their stay to see more than one production. 

   7.  Investigate an additional ’world-class’ feature with ‘national’ status but with private or (potentially) lottery funding

     e.g. identify/negotiate/promote the establishment of THE English Golf      Academy at a local course providing first class hotel, golf, driving range, coaching and fitness facilities as English Golfing Union would like a Midlands base due to transport facilities.

   8. Consider creating/promoting a world class Shakespeare Workshop for those studying the Bard or English Lit. at home or abroad who want a ‘total immersion/cramming’ experience

  9.  Support the establishment of a negotiable waterway link along the Avon River to Warwick to encourage more boaters to visit and stay in the area. Such a development (which could be funded by Lottery money) would create a Warwick to Stratford and Lapworth ‘loop’ allowing a week’s Central England boating for visitors with Stratford at the heart, and could now include Grand Union boaters from the south as well as the north visiting and staying in Stratford. Also more boat owners would choose Stratford and District marinas as their base.

3.

Please comment on the tourism strategy overall here.

The strategy is considered too Stratford town-centric given the value, diversity and attraction potential offered by the surrounding and reachable towns, villages and countryside. Use the ‘brand’ of course but extend the attraction area District-wide and beyond.

 The development of a good web-site with appropriate links District-wide is welcome and essential.

 In addition, rigorous tourism-related research is very important and is covered.

For the 5 year period under review the absence of planned, significant new tourist offerings is disappointing and two suggestions are made in the remarks above.

It is surprising that the opportunities associated with the new direct rail link to London which will occur during the period under consideration are not mentioned

.
4.

Would you be willing to attend a workshop to help us in the development of a five year Tourism Delivery Plan?

[image: image1.wmf]
Yes

Go to Q5

[image: image2.wmf]
No

Go to Q6

5.

Which one would you like to attend that is best suited to your industry/business?

[image: image3.wmf]
Workshop 1 - Accommodation Providers, including hotels, B&B's, self catering, caravan sites etc

YES

Workshop 2 - Attractions/hospitality/retailers/local producers etc

6.

What type of business are you? (tick all that apply)

[image: image4.wmf]
Services accommodation provider                x
[image: image5.wmf]
Self catering accommodation                       x
[image: image6.wmf]
Conference/Exhibitions                   x
[image: image7.wmf]
Retail                                                        x
[image: image8.wmf]
Hospitality                                                  x
[image: image9.wmf]
Local producer                          x
[image: image10.wmf]
Other                                                     YES
If other, please specify here

PARISH COUNCIL
7.

Postcode of Business

B95 6JR / B95 6HU / B95 6HX / B95 6HS / B95 6HY / B95 6LD / B95 6JD /B95 6JH / B95 6HU / B95 6JB /B95 6JA /B95 6HW / B95 6HN / B95 6HP / B95 6JP / B95 6DU / B95 6DT / 
B95 6HT / B95 6DS / B95 6JX / B95 6JU / B49 6JR / B49 6JN / B49 6JW / B49 6JP / B49 6JW / B49 6JL / B95 6JD / B95 6JL /  B95 6JT  i.e. those quoted on the electoral roll for the parish 

8.

Finally type in your email address if you want to attend a workshop.

One has already been booked for Aston Cantlow Parish Council




PAGE  
19

_1378934434.unknown

_1378934437.unknown

_1378934438.unknown

_1378934436.unknown

_1378934432.unknown

_1378934433.unknown

_1378934429.unknown

_1378934431.unknown

_1378934428.unknown

_1378934427.unknown

